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SESSION OF 2002

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON SENATE BILL NO. 399

As Recommended by Senate Committee on
Judiciary

Brief*

SB 399 amends the Child In Need of Care Code regarding the
appointment of a guardian ad litem to represent a child to provide that
when a child’s position is not consistent with the guardian ad litem as
to what constitutes the child’s best interest, the guardian ad litem or the
child may request the court to appoint a second attorney to serve either
as guardian ad litem or as the child’s attorney.  The second attorney
shall allow the child to communicate with the guardian ad litem but may
require the communication occur within the attorney’s presence.

Background

The bill was suggested by the Judicial Council’s Guardian Ad
Litem Advisory Committee to deal with rare situations where the
guardian ad litem and the child disagree about the child’s best
interests.

A representative of the Kansas Bar Association opposed the bill.

The bill has no fiscal effect on the state.


